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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Dear parents,

We have arrived at the end of another year, and what a year it has been. The 
contributions of many results in a lot to be grateful for, and many opportunities to 
build towards. Having the building work finished (it’s close Eddie’s) has been a 
significant achievement and relief. The challenges through those building times 
seem a distant memory, replaced with the satisfaction of having amazing spaces 
to teach and learn. Another significant chapter-turning moment is the appointment 
of a principal to each school. The schools remain united under ERSES and our 
communities will flourish having their own principal. There are many smaller 
moments that I will reflect on that are no less significant to me and have profoundly influenced and 
expanded my vocation – education.

James Clear writes in his book ‘Atomic Habits’: 

“Reflection and review enables the long-term improvement of all habits because it makes you aware of 
your mistakes and helps you consider possible paths for improvement… Reflection and review ensures 
that you spend your time on the right things…” 

I have a lot to reflect on, many profound moments of learning that have challenged by understanding 
of education and leadership. I am the fortunate beneficiary of this learning and I owe my growth to the 
expertise and grace of the staff.

I spoke recently to our communities saying -

The heart and soul of St Edmund’s and St Gabriel’s is all the staff. It’s the staff who turn up every day, 
with love in their heart, passion for educating, generosity in their efforts and their inclusive care of all our 
young people - that is what brings St Edmund’s and St Gabriel’s to life – It’s a team effort – teamwork is 
fundamental to our success. Our success is our students flourishing.

There is a lot going on and this isn’t the best time to reflect but I am sure in a few weeks when things 
settle, I will be overwhelmed with thoughts. One definition of reflection is ‘deliberate thought or 
contemplation’. The goal is not just to dwell on the past, but to gain valuable insights that inform future 
actions and decisions. My time as ERSES Principal has been the most profound learning of my career 
and I thank my generous and patient teachers, the students, staff and parents – thank you!

Wishing you a wonderful Christmas and New Year.

Michael Farrell | Principal
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For Christians, we are now about to enter into the second week of the Season of 
Advent. Advent comprises the four weeks preceding Christmas. This time enables 
us to prepare and wait in anticipation for the gift of Jesus which we celebrate 
at Christmas time. The Seasonal colour for Advent is purple, and I am always 
reminded of this time in our Church year, thanks to the beautiful splashes of purple 
found in nature at this present time. The Jacarandas are in bloom, the agapanthus 
are beginning to open up, plus we have the hydrangeas aplenty in gardens and 
parklands. It reminds me that God is revealed to us in so many ways, and at 
this time of year, we see God in our natural surrounds – the colour purple is so 
beautifully highlighted and identified, in and amongst the green.

And so, in the busy-ness of our lives that generally occurs at this time of year, let us focus on the key 
messages that Advent brings: that of joy, peace, hope, faith and love. And let us take note of God’s 
presence in all creation.

Happy Hanukkah!  
Just as Christians celebrate the coming of Christmas through the Season of Advent, our Jewish friends 
have also entered a special and significant festival, that of Chanukah which began on the 7th December. 
Chanukah is the Jewish eight-day, “festival of lights,” celebrated with a nightly menorah lighting, special 
prayers and blessings, as well as the enjoyment of special foods. The Hebrew word Chanukah means 
“dedication,” and is thus named because it celebrates the rededication of the Holy Temple. 

Wahroonga Village Fair
Thank you to Teena, Athena, Mikayla, Daena, Mark and Dominic who represented the school at last 
weekend’s Wahroonga Village Fair. They performed four wonderful items for the audience gathered, and 
were well supported by their families and staff. Thank you to Mrs Eldridge, Ms Cox, Mrs Gross and Mrs 
Dickenson for allowing this opportunity to occur for the students!
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Thank you for your support! 
Thank you to those who have supported our College community throughout the year with generous 
donations and offers of support. Our very own Susan Dickenson has worked closely with many people 
over the course of the year, to create partnerships that benefit the students and the learning we are able 
to provide here at St Edmund’s with the purchasing of specialised resources. We are grateful for the 
thoughtfulness that is expressed by so many people!

Presentation Day
On Tuesday we enjoyed a wonderful celebration of student achievement at our end of year Presentation 
Day ceremony. This was held in Abbotsleigh’s Peter Duly Concert Hall and was attended by the 
whole school, along with special guests and family members. At this event, we were able to present 
some special Senior Awards, as well as formally introduce our Year 12 College Leaders for 2024. 
Congratulations to all students from Years 7-11 who received Merit Certificates for achievement in three 
subject areas! Congratulations to our Year 12 students for receiving their Testamur which outlines their 
achievement of studies for Year 12! Congratulations to the recipients of our special College awards:

Blessed Edmund Rice Award: Daena Fowler

Edmund Rice Education Australia Award: Sebastian Britos

ERSES Board Award: Teena Papas

Addicoat Award: Mackenzie Beveridge

Principal’s Life Award: Ben Withford

Ampol Best All Rounder Award: Mikayla Hunt

Reuben F Scarf Award: Dominic Harper

ADF Long Tan Youth Leadership Award: Arpita Kapoor (Year 10) and Athena Hookway (Year 12)

ADF Long Tan Future Innovators Award: Michael Gojak (Year 10) and Luke Madafiglio (Year 12)

Eddie’s Mates Awards: Rafe Manuell and Anna Kouros

Woolworths Community IT Award: Mark Yeung

2023 Junior Good Sports Award: Bradley Hitchcock

2023 Senior Good Sports Award: Ben Paterson

Excellence in Work Experience: Mark Yeung, Tom Eastham and Victoria Laroco

Australian Olympic Change-Maker Award and the NSWCCC John Sparks Award: Ben Paterson

Broken Bay Overall Champion School within the Multi-Class Category: St Edmund’s College

And, we also congratulate our Year 12 College Leaders for 2024:

College Captains: Hugh Davidson and Christian Risi

College Vice-Captains: David Teichtahl and Sonnet Connelly-Borg

Student Voice: Chloe Sellers

Mt Sion House Captain: Zane Zofrea

Waterford House Captain: Luke Barnes

Kilkenny House Captain: Summer Taylor

Callan House Captain: James Lawson



End of Year Mass and Farewell to Year 12 Students
Thank you to Terry O’Keefe for organising a beautiful liturgical celebration for 
us all to enjoy as a whole school today. It was lovely having Fr Kelvin join us 
for this occasion; an occasion that allowed us to reflect on the year that has 
been, to give thanks for the positive connections that have been formed and 
to congratulate and farewell our graduating students in Year 12. 

Thank You and Farewell to… 
It is at this time of year, that we have also had the opportunity to thank and 
farewell some key community members: Claudia Cannane (Year 11J), Mrs 
Janine Eastham, Mr Craig Weismantel and Ms Vivienne Gilkes.

Claudia is finishing her time with us at St Edmund’s this year, as she 
prepares to move with her family to Singapore. This is a massive loss for us 
as a community, but it is such an exciting opportunity for her. Claudia has 
demonstrated growth, maturity, friendship and commitment to her learning 
throughout her time with us. She even initiated a wonderful fundraiser to 
bring awareness to the role that UNICEF plays in supporting those children 
in our world who are in need of help. Congratulations Claudia on all you have 
demonstrated throughout your time at Eddie’s! We wish you all the best, and 
thank you for all you have contributed. You will be greatly missed!

We thank and farewell Janine, who has been the Parent Group Leader 
for the past four years. Janine has played an important role in maintaining 
opportunities for parents and carers to come together at regular Parent Group 
Meetings, social events and information evenings. She has provided pastoral 
support to new families, as well as families experiencing challenging times. 
She has worked closely with the School Executive Team, and has overseen 
the wonderful work of the Class Parents, too. Janine will be dearly missed and 
we thank her for all she has contributed and generously provided throughout 
her time with us. We wish you, Tom and your family every best blessing.

We also thank Craig, who has been an integral part of the St Edmund’s 
staff for the past two years, installing and upgrading our ICT infrastructure 
in readiness for our newly completed school. He is never without a smile 
and is always willing to assist and support us however he can. Craig has a 
wonderful rapport with our students, and is often seen engaging with them 
whether he is on duty during break times, or walking around the school. He 
has immersed himself completely within our community and he will be dearly 
missed. We wish Craig every best blessing as he takes on a new role in the 
Parramatta Diocese Catholic Schools Office in ICT Support. 

And, last but most definitely not least, we thank and farewell Viv. Viv 
has been an incredible teacher and Executive Team member here at St 
Edmund’s for the past 10 years. Her advocacy for our students, support 
for families and expert guidance for staff has been invaluable. She has 
initiated several whole school programs that continue to benefit all students, 
in particular the introduction of the Liberate Team. This Team focuses on 
curriculum development and delivery that is innovative, contextual and 
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transformational for our students in their learning journey. The impact of these programs can be seen 
in classrooms and throughout the school each day.  While Viv’s knowledge and professionalism have 
been exceptional contributions to our school community, it is her genuine care and desire for each of 
our students to achieve their best which will be missed the most. This, along with her dedication and 
incredible skillset, will be greatly missed. We know that Viv will continue to experience success in her new 
role as Head of Careers Education and Post-School Opportunities at Abbotsleigh and we wish her every 
best blessing.

And, to all of you as you make your way towards the joy of this Christmas Season and the promise of a 
New Year, I wish you a safe, happy and holy holiday break! We look forward to seeing you return in 2024, 
and pray that you peace of our Lord’s birth be with you.

Kayak for Black Dog
The son of Mrs Tiffany Hosken, our Head Of Administration is 
undertaking a massive journey across the Bass Strait in a kayak 
to raise money for Black Dog Institute. To learn more or support 
his team and Black Dog please click the below links.

Website

Instagram

Vanessa Dillon | Acting Deputy Principal

Trailblazing
Jenson Mak (college parent - Johann’s dad) has written an exciting and inspirational book;

“Trailblazing is about the ultimate (and unlikely) transformation of ‘The Fat Doc’ (overweight, chocoholic, 
middle-aged man who couldn’t even outrace his 8-year-old daughter), who upon discovering an epiphany 
that he DID wish to live longer to see his then “newborn” third child grow up, and not succumb to a family 
history of premature heart attacks, embarked on a journey of healthy discovery. This journey has led to a 
radical transformation to become the Run Doc through a newfound passion for running.”

You can purchase this book through Amazon or through the website - where you can use the special 
discount code EDDIES10. It is also available on Kindle at a special introductory price of $3.99.  
An audiobook will be made available in the near future.

https://www.teamblackdog.org.au/fundraisers/StraittoTassie?fbclid=PAAabmBVxjHLl_IK0xMB39bi5wEuYrcfCRO1-iziXuptEOZ2PiVR0nmRLm7O4
https://instagram.com/strait_to_tassie?igshid=NzZlODBkYWE4Ng==
https://www.amazon.com.au/dp/B0CPQ3QKZ4
http://www.therundoc.com.au


STAFF VS YEAR 12 CRICKET / MR FARRELL FAREWELL

How do you farewell a valued principal, teacher, friend and integral member of our Eddie’s community? 
With a unique send-off involving a friendly round of modified cricket where the staff vs the Year 12 
students (cheered on by all the college staff and students). Despite a valiant effort, (including a dexterous 
dive roll!) Mr Michael Farrell’s staff team were unable to defeat our mighty senior students, but he is still 
a winner in our eyes. Mr Farrell was gifted with some one-of-a-kind items to remember us by – a cricket 
bat signed by all staff and students and an urn of ashes (made up of burnt timbers salvaged from the old 
build) – in honour of his favourite sport, cricket, and the work he did in bringing Eddie’s into the future with 
the new build. It’s not goodbye, but see you soon – with Mr Farrell taking up an exciting promotion in 2024 
as the Regional Director of EREA Flexible Schools NSW/Tasmania – including overseeing St Edmund’s 
College.
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WELLBEING

For the End of the School Year
As the school year draws to a close, let’s celebrate how much we’ve grown. 

Through challenges faced and lessons learned, new friendships blossomed, 
knowledge earned. Take a moment to reflect and see, the progress made, how 
we’ve come to be. 

Embrace the achievements, both big and small,  
each step forward, we gave our all.

Now’s the time to rest and unwind, recharge the spirit, nurture the mind. 

Find joy in moments of leisure and play, revitalize before a new journey’s day.

With gratitude for the year behind, let’s cherish memories, keep them in mind. 

Here’s to wellness, here’s to cheer, for a bright future, drawing near.

The end of this chapter, a fresh start in sight, to our wellbeing, let’s hold on tight. 

Let summer’s warmth bring peace and cheer, happy hearts as we bid farewell this year.

The approach of school holidays and leaving school can evoke a mix of emotions, often intertwined with 
both anticipation and anxiety. Change, whether in routine, environment, or support systems, can stir up 
a whirlwind of emotions. Transitioning from the structured school schedule to the less predictable holiday 
routine can be challenging, triggering feelings of uncertainty and unease.

Navigating these emotions requires patience, understanding, and sometimes additional support. 
Providing a stable and supportive environment, offering reassurance, and facilitating a smooth transition 
can significantly alleviate the anxiety associated with change, empowering individuals to embrace the 
upcoming holidays with a sense of optimism and excitement.

If you need support over the holidays these crisis lines are available 24/7

Kids Helpline 1800 551 800 kidshelpline.com.au

Lifeline 13 11 14 lifeline.org.au

Beyond Blue 1033 224 636 beyondblue.org.au

Suicide Call Back Service 1300 659 467 suicidecallbackservice.org.au

Mensline 1300 789 987 mensline.org.au

Some Ideas for Helping Families in Need This Christmas

Salvation Army
The Salvation Army has two main initiatives running over Christmas.

First they’ve set up a Christmas appeal so people can donate money online to support families facing 
homeless. The charity has also partnered with Kmart for it’s Wishing Tree appeal, so individuals can 
donate physical gifts in-store, or monetary ones online.

The Smith Family
The Smith Family help young Australians living in poverty, and supporting their education to help them 
unlock their potential. They’ve set up an online Christmas appeal, which is currently taking online 
donations. A gift can be a monthly amount, or one-off.  
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/christmas-charity

http://kidshelpline.com.au
http://lifeline.org.au
http://beyondblue.org.au
http://suicidecallbackservice.org.au
http://mensline.org.au
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/christmas-charity
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Red Cross
The Red Cross has also set up its Christmas appeal and are asking for donations.

The not-for-profit estimates almost a quarter of older Australians feel lonely some or most of the time, 
with the festive period marking one of the hardest times. Money donated to the appeal will go towards 
supporting the isolated elderly with the “gift of friendship”.

Barnados Australia
Children’s charity Barnados Australia aims to break the cycle of disadvantage, providing support for 
vulnerable kids and young people. It has set up a Christmas appeal, and is asking for donations to help 
children affected by domestic violence find safety.

Leadership Awards     
A huge congratulations to these students achieving their goals and receiving their Leadership Awards  
this term.

Platinum Awards
Mikayla Hunt, Teena Papas, Dom Harper, Sam Clark, Ben Paterson, Athena Hookway, Lachie Kitchen, 
David Martin, Ben Withford

Gold Awards
Tom Eastham, Byron Winckel, Rafe Manuell, Anna Kouros, Olivia Berton, Mackenzie Beveridge, 
Sebastian Britos, Victoria Laroco
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Silver Awards
Nathan Vlach, Hugh Davidson, David Teichtahl

Bronze Awards
Sonnet Connolly Borg, Chloe Sellers, Claudia 
Cannane, Kate Neville, Harry Pincock, James 
Lawson, Krish Raikar, Christian Risi

To the class of 2023. We will miss you! 
This year has been so special,
We’ve watched you learn and grow.
But now the time has come for you,
To spread your wings and go.
So hold your head up proudly,
We know that you’ll go far.
You’ll be a shining beacon,

Just being who you are!

Good luck Year 12!

Wishing all our families a safe and happy holiday.

Merry Christmas.

Judi North | Acting Head of Wellbeing

CURRICULUM CHAT

Semester 2 Reports
Reports for each student in years 7-11 will be published on Sentral Parent Portal 
on Friday 8th December at 5pm.  These reports give an overview of your child’s 
learning and progress this semester.

Reports give parents a holistic view of their child’s development at the College in 
the curriculum areas, as well as in social and transition skills.  You will find that 
your child’s homeroom teacher has made a comment on their overall progress 
through Semester 1 as well as their assessment of certain social and transition 
skills.  Subject teachers will report on a selection of tasks that students have 
completed, by no means a complete list, but one intended to give you an overview of classroom activities.  
Subject teachers also report on the overall achievement of a student in the class.

I encourage you to read these reports with your children, and help them reflect on the progress and 
achievements they have made in Semester 2.

If you would like to request a printed copy of your child’s report, please contact Louise Drescher at 
drescher@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au. 

The Parent Portal user guide is attached to this newsletter.  There are new links to access the Parent 
Portal.  New users can register at https://stedmunds.sentral.com.au/portal/register and current parent 
portal users can login at https://stedmunds.sentral.com.au/portal/login/.  If you have questions about 
accessing the parent portal, please contact the College.

Vivienne Gilkes | Head of Teaching and Learning

mailto:drescher@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au
https://www.stedmunds.nsw.edu.au/assets/Parent-Portal-Parent-User-Guide.pdf
https://stedmunds.sentral.com.au/portal/register
https://stedmunds.sentral.com.au/portal/login/


PDHPE & SPORT

John Sparks Award
Congratulations to Ben P for being the recipient of the John Sparks Award at the 
annual NSWCCC Blue Award Presentation on Monday 4th December at Mount 
Saint Joseph College, Milperra.

The John Sparks Award is given to the most outstanding all-rounder male and 
female sportsperson of the year in Catholic Secondary Schools (mainstream 
students included). These students are not necessarily the top performing athletes 
in their sport, but have shown to have skills and talents across a variety of different 
sports in the NSW pathway that showcase all-rounder abilities.

John Sparks Award Citation
Ben P recently represented the NSW All Schools Swimming Team at the School 
Sport Australia Swimming Championships held in Sydney. He also had the notable 
honour of being appointed the NSW Team Swimming Captain which reflects 
worthy recognition for his outstanding performances over a number of years at the 
representative level, for swimming. In 2023, Ben was welcomed to the Olympic 
Change-Maker alumni due to his participation in the Australian Olympic Change-
Maker Program, where his leadership and initiative to make a difference and be 
a positive force for change did not go unnoticed. Ben is a glowing endorsement 
for the quality of sporting talents exhibited by students within the NSW education 
system. He has competed in Swimming, Athletics and Cross Country at a State 
and/or National level throughout his high school years. His interactions with other 
competitors, level of dedication and conscientious approach to sport and leadership 
roles is exemplary. Ben displays a passion for challenging himself to succeed and 
demonstrates fairness, honesty and integrity in the process. He is a worthy recipient 
of the John Sparks Award.

The Year 12 ‘Good Sports Award’  
Congratulations Ben P, for receiving the ‘Good 
Sports Award’ for his all-round contribution to 
school sport through carnival participation, 
leadership and setting a good example for 
others. Ben represented at the Diocesan, State 
and National level for a number of sports including Swimming, Cross 
Country and Athletics. He continues to achieve many Personal Best 
times and he broke two Athletics Records in 2023. Ben is a worthy 
recipient of this award.  

The Year 10 ‘Good Sports Award’
Congratulations Bradley, for receiving the ‘Good Sports Award’ for his 
all-round contribution to school sport through carnival participation, 
House spirit and setting a good example for others. Bradley 
participated in the Broken Bay Swimming Carnival for backstroke and 
freestyle, the NSWCCC Cross Country Carnival and the Broken Bay 
Athletics Carnival in 100m, 200 and 800m. Bradley is a worthy recipient 
of this award.
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CSBB Overall Champion School
Congratulations to the 50+ St Edmund’s students who 
represented our school this year in Broken Bay Sport.

This award is a trophy that is presented to the school 
with the most successful multi-class athletes within 
the Broken Bay Diocese. It includes all multi-class 
athletes across the three regions of the Diocese 
– Central Coast, Northern Beaches and the North 
Shore schools. This year, St Edmund’s was awarded 
the Catholic Schools Broken Bay Overall Champion 
School within the Multi-Class category for 2023!

Our 2023 House Captains were the recipients of this prestigious trophy: Mackenzie, Byron, Teena and 
Nathan.

Term 1 Sport - 2024
Soccer: Year 7 and 8 have Sport at school for a single period each week. We have secured a Sporting 
Schools Grant for coaches to visit our school each week for these sessions.

Walking: Year 9 and 10 have Sport for a double period each fortnight, so that we can pursue recreational 
options. In Term 1 we will be walking at Kalkari Visitors Centre, Bobbin Head, Lisgar Gardens and the 
Wildflower Garden.

Swimming (St Edmund’s): Year 11 and 12 will have Sport at school for a single period each week.

Term 1 PDHPE - 2024
For the practical component of PDHPE we will be resuming the 
swimming program at St Edmund’s College Pool for Years 7-10.

Cheerleading Nationals
Olive, Year 8 recently competed in the cheerleading nationals in 
Melbourne.Her team did very well, coming first and are National 
Champions for Pom! They are also bronze medalists for cheer. 
Well done Olive!

Lois Horne | PDHPE and Sports Coordinator



FROM THE PARENT GROUP

Well that’s a wrap. 2023 at St Edmund’s has come to an end. It has been a year 
full of learning, excursions, community involvement, parent meetings,  world 
teachers day and of course Eddie’s Big Night. A year truly filled with the spirit of St 
Edmund’s.

St Edmund’s has a wonderful parent and carer community. Before we even 
know each other we have a bond that unites us in a way that is hard for others to 
understand. We are fiercely supportive of one another and each other’s children. 
We get to the real matters quickly. And we are open to new ideas and learnings.

I encourage you all to attend and participate in all the College has on offer. Be it 
parent meetings, information nights with guest speakers or fundraising activities. There is something to 
gain for everyone who attends, it can be information or parent connection.

Farewell to our Year 12 students and families and also any other families leaving this year. Your future is 
bright. We wish you success and happiness and we look forward to hearing about life after Eddies.

Farewell to our Principal Michael Farrell. We give him our best wishes as he embarks on his new role. 
Thank you for your time here with us.

I would like to thank on behalf of the Parent Group to all the staff at St Edmunds for your continuous 
support and encouragement as you teach and prepare our children to navigate their path in this world. 
Your dedication and commitment is appreciated.

Finally thank you to the parent and carer community who supported the parent group through attendance 
of meetings, as class parent representatives or volunteering at one of our events. Together we can 
achieve great things for our school and for our children.

This is my last year as Parent Group Leader and as a parent at St Edmund’s. My husband Jeff and I are 
truly grateful for the opportunities St Edmund’s have given our son Tom and the support Eddie’s has given 
us as parents. Thank you to the parent community for giving me the opportunity to be a leader of such 
an amazing group of people. I have always seen the word  “leader”  as just a title.  I am the same as you 
all, a parent of a special needs child. Any group needs someone to represent it and I thank you for the 
opportunity to do that. I have grown as a parent through hearing and sharing your journeys. It has been 
an absolute privilege to get to know you all. Thank you for your support, I will miss being a part of such 
a wonderful community. Tom is keen to see what lies 
ahead for him. I think that means that Eddie’s has set 
him up well to face that giant world out there. I wish you 
all the best for your journeys with your children.

Wishing you all much joy and blessings for Christmas 
and best wishes to all of your family’s for peace, love 
and hope for a bigger and brighter 2024.

Janine Eastham | Parent Group Leader,  
Tom’s Mum (Year 12)

Romans 12:10: 
“Love each other 
with genuine 
affection, and 
take delight in 
honouring each 
other.”
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YEARS 11 & 12 CLONTARF



9F DELL TOUR/ BEN W & DAVID WORK EXPERIENCE

FUNDRAISING FOR HORNSBY KU-RING-GAI  
WOMEN’S SHELTER WITH KNOX



COMMUNITY

Braille by Luca
I am Luca Weber, I am a previous St Edmund’s student. I would like 
to wish everyone at the college a Merry Christmas and a Very Happy 
New Year!

I am blind and Mr Borkowski taught me how to read and write Braille 
at St Edmund’s. I have started a microenterprise, “Braille By Luca”, 
in which I create and sell customised brailled greeting, birthday and 
Christmas cards, which can be read by everyone - also those who do 
not know how to read Braille.

Just in case any students, parents or staff at St Edmund’s are 
interested in buying some very unique, beautiful, tactile Christmas 
Cards with custom text messages, which are fun to read, here is a 
link, where the cards can be bought: braillebyluca.bigcartel.com

Please note any external events or organisations listed in the Community section are not necessarily 
endorsed by the College, but are included as they may be of interest to our families. 

AWARDS

Student of the Week Eddie’s Best
7G Matilda and Daniel An-Yu
7M Elodie and Maxyne Kwasi
8S Sophia and Fred Zara
8V Indigo and Rachel Charlie L
9C Isaac and Alexander Campbell
9F Sam and Dash Bridie

10M Parmida and Nathan Ella
10N Arpita and Seul Yi James
11J Krish and Christian Claudia
11S Sean and Luke Annamieke
12G Daena and Luke David
12O Johann Mark

http://braillebyluca.bigcartel.com


COMMUNITY

REGIS TER H ERE

REGIS TER H ERE

QUESTIONS? EMAIL DANIELLE.CHIVERS@CRICKETNSW.COM.AU

REGIS TER HERE

All  Abilities Holiday
Programs

MACKELLAR GIRLS HIGH CAMPUS

21 DEC

12 JAN

22 JAN

WAKEHURST PUBLIC SCHOOL

MARSDEN HIGH SCHOOL

SCAN QR CODE TO REGISTER
ONE OF THE ABOVE PROGRAMS

CRICKET NSW OFFERS A SAFE ENVIRONMENT FOR ALL CHILDREN
WITH A DISABILITY TO LEARN FUNDAMENTAL MOVEMENTS AND

CRICKET SKILLS WITH TRAINED COACHES

https://www.playhq.com/cricket-australia/register/c5529e


COMMUNITY

https://csnsw.sport/sports/csnsw-sport-programmes/aquathlon

